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PPI 
We typically do not put much weight on the producer price index when assessing inflation because it often 

moves erratically, but with inflation now the leading economic issue, every data point should be scrutinized. The 
measure has shown a good bit of volatility in the past year, but the most notable element of recent reports has 
been the persistence of upward pressure on prices. The headline index has fluctuated in a range centered on 0.9 
percent, while prices excluding food and energy have fluctuated in a range around 0.7 percent (charts). 

The increase in producer prices in March was larger than the recent norm, with the headline index jumping 1.4 
percent, exceeding the expected increase of 1.1 percent. The index excluding food and energy rose 1.0 percent, 
double the expected increase of 0.5 percent. Both the food and energy components posted changes in the upper 
ends of their recent ranges (2.4 percent and 5.7 percent, respectively). The change in energy prices, while 
pronounced, was lighter than what we expected and far shy of the 11.0 percent increase in the CPI. Outside of food 
and energy, much of this pressure came in prices of goods destined for export and goods purchased by 
governments (1.7 percent and 1.3 percent, respectively). Prices of goods excluding food and energy paid by 
consumers rose 0.7 percent, in line with the average from the past year. Prices of services rose 0.9 percent, faster 
than the average of 0.7 percent in the prior 12 months. 
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Headline PPI PPI Ex. Food & Energy 

  
Source: Bureau of Labor Statistics via Haver Analytics Source: Bureau of Labor Statistics via Haver Analytics 
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